October 17, 2017
Finance and Warrant Committee

Kevin Preston, Dave Roberts, Cecilia Emery Butler, Susan Fay, Liz O’Donnell, Kevin Hughes, John Heffernan and Marty Lindemann present, Sue Carney not present.

Meeting called to order at 6:05

Mr. Preston recognized the town manager to speak on Article 3.  Article 3 affects collective bargaining agreements.  Mr. Kern explained that he will need the Finance Committee to act after the Selectmen do.  Ms. Baker put forward the scheduling guidelines for when the Finance Committee would have to deliberate on Article 3.

Mr. Preston asked the committee if they could make time on October 26th to vote on Article 3.  Ms. O’Donnell and Ms. Emery Butler informed him that they could not be present at that meeting but did not object to the meeting occurring in their absence.  

Mr. Preston explained that because Lauren and Ms. Carney could not be present to discuss Article 13, deliberation on it should be delayed until they can be present.

Mr. Roberts suggested the committee wait until town meeting to deliberate on Article 7.  Mr. Preston recommended he make a motion to that effect.

Mr. Robert motioned that the committee’s recommendation on Article 7 be delayed until the date of Town Meeting.  Ms. Emery Butler seconded.

Mr. Preston requested that Article 7 be put on the agenda for October 26th in case they are prepared to deliberate then.  Mr. Roberts agreed. 

Ms. Fay asked if significant controversy was expected around this article.  Mr. Roberts said that people involved in the article raised concerns about some elements of the Article, particularly the design work.  Mr. Kern clarified that the design team feels they have fulfilled what was asked of them, and the planning board feels that the design team has not done everything they were hired to.

Mr. Kern explained that this is about the roads in the area of the ECEC, and what design decisions can be made to help lower driver speeds coming into that area.

Mr. Lindemann asked why they were hastily attempting to get this completed.  Mr. Roberts answered that they were hoping to get this into the warrant for fall town articles.  This is so that progress can move forward with the ECEC progress so it does not fall behind.  Mr. Heffernan asked what the average speed going through that area was.  Mr. Kern answered 51.  

Mr. Lindemann asked if a traffic light may be the correct choice for this location.  Mr. Roberts said that he has heard from experts that a traffic light would not be the best traffic flow choice for that area.  He assured the committee that public meetings will continue to be held by the planning board for citizens of the affected neighborhood.

Mr. Robert’s motion was voted 8-0.  Sue Carney not present.
Mr. Preston asked the town management if there was any old business.  

Ms. Terkelsen raised the issue of unpaid bills, which were dealt with through Article 2.  She told the committee that another prior year unpaid bill had arisen for our town procurement card that is used for gasoline and diesel.  

Mr. Preston asked if they could wait until next week’s meeting when they can get some paperwork in front of them.  He explained that it does not feel like good practice to vote on something before they have a bill in front of them.  Ms. Baker raised the issue that if they wait until then, it will have to wait until town meeting to be handed out in an independent amended schedule.  Mr. Heffernan asked if there would be too many other handouts and supplements if this was added to it.  Ms. Baker answered that it would be manageable.  The Committee agreed to discuss the bill again at their next meeting.

Ms. Fay told the committee that she had been looking at other town’s Finance Committee presentations.  She said that other committees tend to put out more communications than Dedham’s does.  She suggested that the committee consider handing out additional information.

Mr. Heffernan noted that town meeting tends to raise questions mostly about non-unanimous votes and indefinite postponements.  

Ms. Fay suggested a survey of town meeting regarding what clarification they would like from the Finance Committee.  She commended Ms. Terkelsen’s financial newsletter.

Mr. Heffernan asked if this would go in the town meeting book.  Ms. Fay said that they could do whatever was easiest.  Many towns do a preface letter from the finance committee.

Mr. Preston said that some committees give out information regarding their decision on major projects.  He expressed willingness to write a letter about the Public Safety Building, the Blue Hills project, and the Manor Fields project.  

Mr. Lindemann asked Mr. Preston if the minority vote opinions would be reflected in this letter.  Mr. Preston explained that he would summarize minority opinions, or in the case of more complex matters, allow them to write it for themselves.  

Ms. Fay stated that she doesn’t want to make this too difficult or complicated, but thinks that the members of town meeting should at least be able to find the meeting minutes.  Mr. Roberts agreed that this could be a good way to show the town meeting members what discussion occurred.

Ms. Terkelsen suggested televising all the finance committee meetings and making the recordings available would be one way to give the public access.

Mr. Heffernan noted that the website is not visited by many people, and may not be the best way to disseminate information.  Mr. Preston asked for clarification on where information like meeting recordings and minutes could be found on the website.

Ms. Fay stressed the importance of decisions made at town meeting, and stated that she wanted to clarify those decisions as much as possible before they are made, because they can have far-reaching effects.  Using the example of the ECEC, she noted that the finance committee had extensive, well-reasoned discussion, but by the time the subject was brought up at town meeting, the discussion was heated and highly emotional.  It did not disseminate information in a helpful way.  Information about these articles and prior deliberations should be available to the town meeting and general public well ahead of time.  Mr. Preston said that he felt the town was well informed on the subject of the ECEC.

Ms. O’Donnell said that she finds the idea of a minority report very interesting, but is in favor of 
surveying town meeting to find the best way to figure out what they want and would view. 

Mr. Heffernan said that during his time as Finance Committee Chairperson at the mini town meeting, he most often faced questions like “Why did the finance committee vote this way” when it pertained to non-unanimous votes.

Ms. Emery Butler expressed a desire to be able to communicate with the October 26 meeting using VOIP.

Mr. Hughes raised the issue of delayed articles like those they had discussed this evening.  It could cause irreconcilable timing issues with getting the Committees’ presentations to the town.  Mr. Kern stated that this is part of their push to try to modernize and make their website a central location for their community.

Mr. Preston said that at some point the committee needs to take a firm stance on some of these late articles and set a time period that is too late for them to push through a decision.  Mr. Kern acknowledged these timing difficulties but said that they could still be putting out more information.  Ms. Fay agreed.

Ms. Baker gave the example of a major meeting that all town meeting members were invited to on the subject of the new public safety building.  They received a dishearteningly low level of attendance from Town Meeting members.  She explained that the intent of the Mini Town Meeting was to thoroughly vet major projects.  However, it seems that politicking has led to people being more reticent to present major evidence at the mini town meeting, seemingly to allow them to blindside their opposition.

Ms. Fay stated that she wants the public to understand why she votes the way she does and thinks they need to do their best to get the information about the committee’s reasoning into the public hands.

Ms. Baker and Mr. Kern expressed disappointment in the level of dedication coming from town meeting members due to their extreme importance in the legislative process.  Mr. Kern said that he is currently hard at work trying to improve outreach to the town as a whole, not just those who frequently attend meetings.

Mr. Lindemann asked if the Finance Committee could sit somewhere other than the stage during the Town Meeting.  Mr. Hughes said that their positioning on the stage makes it hard to hear the moderator.  The committee discussed the possibility of speaking with Moderator Dan Driscoll to change the seating layout at the town meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Lindemann motioned to adjourn, Ms. Emery Butler seconded, it was voted 8-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:04.
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